The reason that we’re here today is to see if the County Commissioners would be interested in having the County administer and host a new organization called the Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps.

The Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps, here on the Island, has been formed, has been interviewed by the Regional Medical Reserve Corps office, who is recommending approval of our chapter and we are awaiting our charter from the National Medical Reserve Corps.

The Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps is a coalition of the Boards of Health from each of the 6 towns, The Martha’s Vineyard Hospital, the Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head Health Department, Dukes County Emergency Management, Dukes County Health Care Access, the Cape & Island’s Public Health Coalition, the Upper Cape Medical Reserve Corps, the Visiting Nurse Association, and the Visiting Nurse Service.  Each of these organizations is a member of a Board of Governors and have one voting member. We are currently crafting our Articles of Organization, which will have, as officers, a Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Treasurer.

I’ll give you the OFFICIAL mission statement then I’ll give you the translation. 

The Official MV Medical Reserve Corps’ mission is to assist the local community during a public health emergency by providing a rapid, coordinated and specific response using locally recruited medical, mental health, public health and health support volunteers appropriately trained in the latest emergency response methods. 

What this really means is that we’re recruiting and training medical and non-medical volunteers to help the island medical community deal with Mass Casualty Incidents, like Airplane crashes, and Ferry disasters;   Hospital surges resulting from infectious diseases like a Flu Pandemics;     and provide volunteers to help the Boards of Health with their Emergency Dispensing Site plans for mass inoculations for diseases like smallpox, or Flu Pandemics.

DR. KLEIN:

I’d like to give Dr. Klien and our other members a chance to speak to this issue.

FUNDING:

Our start up funding at the present time is being supplied by the State, through the Upper Cape Medical Reserve Corps, who have agreed to assist us in getting started and the Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head/ Aquinnah, have agreed to give us $5000.00 to help us get started. Furthur funding will be funneled to the organization through the auspices of the Cape & Islands Public Health Coalition.

After a conversation with Winn Davis, I offered the organization several infrastructure materials and services that are available under the Dukes County Emergency Management purview.  These included office space, a computer, phone, fax, etc.

Now, that the coalition has done most of the preliminary formation work, it only remains for us to find a home.

After much discussion among the members, the coalition decided to approach the County to see if the County Commissioners would be willing to host the Martha’s Vineyard MRC.  This hosting would be similar to that enjoyed by the Dukes County Health Council.

WINN DAVIS:

I’d like to ask Winn to explain what the County could offer.

QUESTIONS BY THE COMMISSIONERS;

QUESTIONS TO THE COMMISSIONERS from the MRC members.

